PENDING
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE SOUTH DAVIS WATER DISTRICT HELD JAN. 8, 2025 AT THE DISTRICT OFFICE LOCATED AT 407 WEST 3100 SOUTH, BOUNTIFUL, UTAH

Trustees Present:		     	
Ronald Mortensen		Chairman	
	Kathy Thurston		Trustee
	Elaine Oaks			Trustee		

Also present:	
Jake Ferguson	Manager
Tracie James	District Clerk

The meeting was called to order by Trustee Mortensen at 4:31 p.m., after which he welcomed all those present.  

Public Comment Period:

	No public was in attendance.

Board Member Report:

	Trustee Mortensen spoke about HB 81-Fluoride Amendments, which prohibits adding fluoride to public water systems. The bill was discussed in some detail, and a consensus was established that the Board would be supporting this bill. Trustee Mortensen also asked that the District monitor this bill and watch for Committee Hearings that could be attended. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Trustee Thurston moved that the meeting minutes from December 16, 2024 be approved as written. Trustee Oaks seconded the motion. The motion carried with Trustees Mortensen, Thurston and Oaks voting “aye”. 

Expenditures Update:

The expense report for December was reviewed. After some questions and a discussion on various items, Trustee Oaks moved that the expenses for December be ratified and approved.  Trustee Thurston seconded the motion. The motion carried with Trustees Mortensen, Thurston and Oaks voting “aye”. 

Consider Approving Resolution #82, Which Empowers the General Manager to Apply for Grant Money from the Davis County Community and Economic Development Department:

	Mr. Ferguson reported that the application to apply for CDBG grant money from the County opened on January 6, 2025. He would like to apply for grant money to help replace water main line on 2900 S. 50 W. and Holbrook Rd. After some discussion, it was motioned by Trustee Thurston that Resolution #82-Approving Application for CDBG Grant Money for 2025 be approved. Trustee Oaks seconded the motion. The motion carried with Trustees Mortensen, Thurston and Oaks voting “aye”. 

Review and Discuss South Davis Water District Strengths, Vulnerabilities and Opportunities:

	Trustee Mortensen discussed the fact that much of the customer base of the District is low to moderate income which limits the fees and taxes that can be charged but provides opportunity to qualify for grant money. 

	Trustee Mortensen discussed the expertise of the staff at the District, but stated that he is concerned that if something were to happen to a staff member it would be difficult to recover due to there being so few employees. Mr. Ferguson explained that staff is cross trained, and that the District would still function if something were to happen. 

	The Board also discussed the fact that the District will be required to provide a Privacy Policy by May 2025 and that staff will be required to have privacy training once per year.

Manager’s Report:

	Ms. James reported that there is no information regarding the 2025 District election at this time. Ms. James expects the County Clerk to hold a meeting with more information sometime at the end of January. 

	Mr. Ferguson reported that the District submitted the lead and copper service line inventory to the State of Utah and that the State has approved it. Mr. Ferguson stated that there have never been any toxic levels of lead in the District, and that no lead service lines have been discovered.

	Mr. Ferguson stated that he had submitted an exception to the State for a significant finding on the most recent Sanitary Survey conducted by the County Health Department on behalf of the State. The finding stated that the Val Vista #3 well casing terminated too close to the ground thereby making it possible for flood water to enter the casing in the event of a potential massive flood event. Mr. Ferguson argued in the exception request that the entire area was on a decent slope, and that the water would pass right by the well head. Mr. Ferguson sent an elevation profile and photos along with the request. The State approved the request and the deficiency was removed from the District’s IPS report.  The state approved the exception.  

	Mr. Ferguson reported that he received a letter from the State acknowledging that the District’s population is over 10,000. The District will be required to perform more water samples in the future due to this population increase. 
			
Mr. Ferguson reported that the snowpack is at 105% of average at the time of the meeting.


There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:44 p.m. 


										
District Clerk
